APPROVED

STANFORD RECREATION COMMISSION

MEETING OF 3-12-13

PRESENT:  
Sue Blouse, Chair, Karla Triola, Rec. Director, Mike Denatale and Richard Bell.

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:  William Blayney, Millbrook Athletic Director

MINUTES:  Minutes of 2-13-13 were accepted with correction of spelling.  

BASEBALL:  Mr. Blayney stated he appreciated the town allowing Millbrook School to use the baseball fields with the permission of the Town Board.  Ms. Triola stated that the fields will be ready by April 14th.  Workday for fixing the fields will be on March 23rd with a rain date of April 1st.  Mr. Blayney stated he would have someone there to help from Millbrook.  Mr. Denatale stated that Kelly field will need the netting as soon as possible.  Ms. Triola will e-mail Mr. Blayney the rules, contact the highway department regarding the net and ask them to move the ½ load of clay that needs to be dumped on Kelly field.  

Sue Blouse spoke regarding the fire company playing on the fields.  Mr. Denatale stated that they no longer use the field.  

INDOOR SOCCER:  Ms. Triola reported that there would be a pizza party on tomorrow and Thursday for the end of the program.  

Ms. Triola spoke considered using the leftover funds from the registration fees to pay for the pizza party.  In consultation with our comptroller, Mr. Grey, the opinion was that it could not be allowed.  

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT.  

Maintenance Men:  Two applications have come in and two more are expected.  Interviews for this position will be scheduled for next Thursday.  

Ms. Triola will place an ad for summer employment in the local papers and post on the board.  Ms. Triola will look into “Hudson Valley Help Wanted”.

PROJECT CALENDAR:  Ms. Blouse reviewed the calendar  - Water to be turned on by April 6th.  Ms. Blouse will speak with Mr. Juchem.  

Its time to start checking with organizations to see when they are having their events and getting them in the Pavilion Book.  

 Mike Denatale will order the lime needed for the fields.
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Ms. Triola reported that the key tags have been ordered and received.

Beach Bodies:  Ms. Canevari is no longer able to lead this group. She has obtained another position.

Egg Hunt – Notices will go out to all the schools tomorrow.  It will take place on March 23rd with a rain date of March 24th.

COMMUNITY DAY:  Meeting will take place on March 27th.  Rec will be doing the cup cakes again.    This will not be a competition, just a “have fun” event.  

ELMO:  Ms. Triola reported on the Elmo event at the civic center.   There was very little time to orchestrate this but at least 80 tickets were purchased.  Because of the snow the Elmo Company honored the tickets on the next day.  Ms. Blouse thanked Ms. Triola for putting the effort in getting the tickets on such short notice.  

HAUNTED HOUSE: Ms. Triola stated that she spoke with Mr. Wing regarding the haunted house.  Mr. Wing is insisting that the building committee take care of the work.  A meeting will be scheduled to look at a possible new access area.  Ms. Blouse stated she would like Mr. Wing to attend this walk thru.

OTHER:

Ms. Triola stated she spoke with Gina at the Health Department.  Stanford Rec will hold a drowning seminar on June 18th at l0:30 a.m.

Ms. Triola, Virginia Stern and Mary Dalton will attend at meeting at Columbia Green regarding insurance on March 20th. 

COMMUNITY BLOCK GRANT:  Mr. Bell reported that he spoke with Ann Saylor regarding the reasons for denial of the Grant.  Eight out of twenty projects were funded.  The grant we submitted was done well but not well enough.  Needed more information i.e. a survey.  Mr. Bell is more than willing to create a survey.  A list of groups will be needed for Mr. Bell to meet with to gain letters of support.

Ms. Triola stated we should contact the contractor who did the plans for the splash pad and gave the estimate to let them know we did not get the grant.  Ms. Blouse will contact the contractor.

Respectfully Submitted by:______________________________________________

                                              Mary Dalton, Secretary

